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Dear Member,
This edition of the Flash brings you:
· Network Developments

· Project News

· EU News and Publications

Network Developments
· QeC-ERAN Urban Café: New Realities and Themes for the Urban Dimension in Cohesion Policy- 21/22 February, Brussels.

This was our first network workshop for 2006 and focussed on the issue of the urban dimension in the future of cohesion policy. As, you are all aware, there will be no new URBAN programme. The Commission is however proposing that an “urban dimension” remains a key component of future policy. The Urban Café attracted over 110 delegates from a wide variety of EU organisations. In addition we had representation from the EP Intergroup on Urban Policy and Housing. Both the President of the group, Jean Marie Beaupuy and the vice –president Jan Olbrycht, attended and actively participated in the debate. In addition Claude Moraes, President of the EP Intergroup on Anti Racism and The Inter Group on Ageing participated in the debate. A copy of the Urban Café report is available on our website.

The next key steps will the Strategic Guidelines’ to be produced by the Commission and then the National Operational Plans later this year, to be produced by all member states. Future issues of the Flash will keep you informed of developments.

· Second Annual Network Workshop-“ Lessons for  the effective transnational transferring of experience “

The second annual workshop will take place on 7 June 2006 (the date still needs to be confirmed) in Brussels. QeC-ERAN will pay the travel and accommodation (two nights) costs for one delegate to attend this event. The workshop is being jointly undertaken with the EP Intergroup on Urban Policy and Housing. 

The issue of “Learning from each other” is one of the key issues in terms of transnational working. Over the past three years there have been several EU initiatives which have focussed on facilitating this process (URBACT, INTERREG and the Peer Review Process in the fields of Employment and Social Inclusion. The workshop will seek to learn from what has emerged from these actions and help define future actions. Further details will be sent to members separately. We look forward to seeing you in Brussels.
· European Residents in Regeneration Network.
QEC-ERAN has been one of the founding European bodies in relation to the development of area based, integrated approaches to Urban Regeneration. The European Commission has indicated that for the period 2007-2013, such an approach will continue to be key feature of urban policy and programmes. Whilst this is to be welcomed, our experience makes it very evident that we need to support capacity building and empowerment for residents. The commitments to effective participation of residents in area based regeneration programmes have not been very easy to achieve in practice. There are some examples of good practice, but these are over shadowed by tokenistic and poor practice in engaging with residents. One issue that repeatedly comes up in evaluation relating to community participation is the need to build up capacity and empower residents in order that they can engage on at least a better if not equal basis in regeneration partnership arrangements.

For this reason, we decided to create a network to sustain residents’ participation in area based regeneration. Citizens’ initiatives are developing and represent a new key feature in improving the situation in these areas. Urban Policy is getting more important in General Policy of the EU Members’ preoccupations because of the worsening of the situation. Residents’ participation contributes to a better understanding and recognition of local problems. This action needs to be support and encourage.

This is in that perspective that we want to introduce this network.

The short-term goals of the network will be to:

· Provide members with an information service which keeps them updated in terms of EU Urban Policy developments and indeed the wider policy context that drives the Lisbon Agenda

· Provide also information regarding EU funding programmes

· To undertake a needs and offers analysis of members of the network in order to identify how best to support and empower residents AND identify good practice that can form he basis exchange between groups of residents

The medium term and long term goals ( 2007 onwards) is secure funding in order to create an online academy for residents linked to a programme of exchange of experience workshops.

· Executive Bureau Meeting: 
     The next Executive Bureau meeting will take place on 7 June following the next network workshop.
· Staff Developments
Aurelio(aka Tommy)  Dugoni, has joined us as co-ordinator for the Genderwise and Urbs-Health projects. Further details of these projects are below.

Laure Marquet has joined us on a six month placement from the University of Marne. Laure is working on the European Residents Network.

Project News
· UDIEX – ALEP
This project is now in its final 6 months. The focus is now on consolidating products  that have been generated and also completing the last workshops to be held in Crotone and Dublin. By the end of the summer members will access to a portal that will provide an accessible route to benefit from the outputs of this major project. The closing conference will take place in Brussels on 21 September 2006. All QeC-ERAN members will be invited to participate. Further details will be sent separately, but please put the date in your diaries now.
www.urbact.org/udiex 
· RESTART : an European project to tackle Early School Leaving
The first Peer Review Exchange Workshop of Restart, a European project to tackle Early School Leaving (ESL), took place in Amsterdam 2-5 April 2006 and was focused on initiatives breaking down the historical demarcation between work, training and education in the frame of the problematic of early school leaving.

During the PREW several presentations were given by experts and workers on the field, focusing on the national educational frames, their problems leading to ESL, the relevant measures and their effects, and particularly by local (re-)action experiences to counter such problem. This was done thanks to some specific examples, and namely:

- two national situation presentations;

- three case studies (relevant projects) presentations;

- one overall presentation on the transition from school to work.

Moreover, the participants, divided in two groups, could pay a visit to two different projects taking place in the very area of the Municipality of Amsterdam SE and later on report to each other and discuss about them.

The participants' interest to the various parts of the event and the various lessons to learn were clearly underlined by the quality and the time of the discussion which took place during the last afternoon of activity. Indeed, round table discussion was much, much more than a simple thanking the project coordinator, QeC-ERAN, and the host, the Municipality of Amsterdam SE. In fact, it was the basis on which the next SGM will discuss about the 2nd PREW. Among others, some points worth mentioning (random order):

-          How making education more attractive;

-          How NGO's and public sector can best involve the private supply chain 
into actions tackling ESL;

-          Big private companies youth branch approach;

-          Self esteem and empowerment of youngsters;

-          How best compare data and therefore experiences;

-          Building up your own independent activity, often in a group,


after an ESL experience;

-          Focus on the causes - ex. the multiple caused discrimination -


for ESL and prevention policies rather than only on the ex post 
interventions.

http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/Restart_index.htm
· LAP’S AND RAP’S
      This project is seeking to develop a framework and methodology that will enable local and regional stakeholders to develop local/regional plans for social inclusion. The goal is that these local/regional plans will provide a “bottom up” input into the current National Plans for Social Inclusion which all member states are required to produce.
The first peer review workshop took place in Prague in February. The programme focussed on setting the context in terms of the EU agenda and then exchanging experience between partner projects in terms of local/regional planning. The end result will be a draft framework and methodology. This will be added to in subsequent workshops which will focus on :

· Vulnerable groups entering the labour market

· Integration of Ethnic Minorities

· Access to services for vulnerable groups

The draft framework and methodology will be available on the project website in May


http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/lapsraps_index.htm
· GENDERWISE
The Genderwise project supports the development of integrated Local and Regional Action Plans for Gender Equality, with a specific focus on developing and promoting the role of men as change agents in the reconciliation of work and family life. QeC-ERAN is responsible for overall strategic management of this project. 
The first Project Steering Group meeting took place at the QeC-ERAN offices in Brussels in January. The second Steering Group Meeting is scheduled to take place in Brussels on 18-19 July 06. 

Please find more information about the project on our website



http://www.qec-eran.org/projects/Genderwise_index.htm
· URBS-HEALTH
In partnership with the City of Torino, we have launched our second thematic network within the Urbact programme. The project brings together partners from Budapest, Bratislava, Liverpool, Coventry, Belfast, Charleroi, Toulouse and Torino. The aim is to focus on exchanging practice and experience of health issues in the urban context with reference to :

· Women

· Vulnerable groups(ethnic minorities; older people)

· Housing and Health

The kick off meeting was held in Brussels at the end of February and the first exchange workshop will take place in Bratislava at the end of May.
EU NEWS AND PUBLICATIONS
Reactions to EP vote on Services Directive 

The undoubted highlight of the February plenary session of the European Parliament was the debate and vote - at first reading - on the Services Directive on 14 and 16 February respectively. Labour law is excluded, services of general interest and some services of general economic interest are excluded, and the country of origin principle is abolished.

Here are some of the key reactions to this vote:

· Commissioner Charlie McCreevy, in charge of Internal Market and Services, welcomed the vote: “This represents a real advance, a step that no one would have believed possible just 12 months ago (…). We need a directive that will facilitate the cross-border provision of services and at the same time, we need to ensure that legitimate public policy considerations can be safeguarded. This is the balance we are all working for”. According to him, a modified proposal for the Services Directive will be on the table by the end of April at the latest.
· The Austrian Presidency also welcomed the vote in the European Parliament at first reading: “The broad consensus with just under 400 votes is a good basis for the further work by the European Commission and the Council. The result sets the course for further negotiations".

· The Social Platform welcomed the exclusion of social services from the scope of the directive, and called on the European Commission to respect the Parliament’s wish. “Social services such as social housing and homes for disabled or elderly people cannot be treated in the same way as purely commercial services,” said Claire Roumet, Chair of the Social Platform’s Social Services Working Group. “MEPs have understood that the services directive would undermine the ability of social services to provide high quality services to their users”. “The Commission should also publish as soon as possible its announced Communication on social and health services of general interest – there is no excuse for any more delays,” continued Ms Roumet.

· The European Trade Union Confederation (ETUC) regards the result of the EP vote on as a real victory for European workers. "This vote shows clearly that MEPs have succeeded in finding a compromise that allows for the opening up of the services market, while at the same time safeguarding the European Social Model, even if there are still some improvements to be made," declared ETUC General Secretary John Monks.

See EP resolution on the proposal for a directive on services in the internal market 

 

Consultation on active inclusion of people excluded from the labour market 

Responding to the new Social Agenda for the period 2005-2010, which confirmed that the Commission would launch a Community Initiative on minimum income schemes and the integration of people excluded from the labour market, the Commission Communication published on 8 February aims: 

· To review the progress achieved in the context of an enlarged Union towards the aim of fostering labour market access for those who are excluded, 

· To launch a public consultation on possible guidelines for action at EU-level, with a view to promoting the active inclusion of people furthest from the labour market.

The social partners at Community level, public authorities at all levels, and civil society organisations are invited to give their opinions by e-mail to the following address only: empl-activeinclusion@cec.eu.int no later than 19 April 2006. The Commission will conduct a detailed examination of the contributions received and will make public its conclusions.

See http://europa.eu.int/comm/employment_social/consultation_en.html 

 

Proposal on new implementing provisions in social security coordination 

On 31 January, the Commission adopted a proposal for a Regulation which implements the provisions of Regulation 883/2004 on the coordination of social security schemes. As this Regulation will only be applicable once a Regulation implementing it has entered into force, this proposal is one further step towards completing the “modernisation and simplification of current EU rules on coordination of social security schemes”.

The proposal defines the practical procedures which are necessary to implement the principles of the Regulation 883/2004 for users, in particular for EU citizens, Member States’ social security institutions and health care providers. It specifies for example what steps the insured person must take in order to apply for the payment of his/her pension, to which institution the claim must be submitted, how the institutions are to exchange information to ensure that the insured persons’ full career is taken into account, and how each institution has to calculate the pension to be paid for the relevant period.

The proposal will have to be formally adopted by the Council and the European Parliament. After its adoption, the new coordination rules will apply. (Source: EC)

See Proposal COM(2006)16 for an implementing Regulation 

New European Globalisation adjustment Fund to help workers get back to work 

The new 'European Globalisation adjustment Fund' (EGF), proposed by the Commission on the 1st of March, aims to provide one-off, time limited individual support for tailor-made services such as job search assistance, personalised retraining, promoting entrepreneurship, or assisting self employment. The EGF will provide support to individual workers through Member States, not directly to companies, regions or local authorities. The Commission's objective is that the Fund be operational from 1st January 2007.

According to the Commission, this new annual Fund of up to EUR 500 million could benefit every year up to 50,000 workers in the EU, especially in the regions and sectors hit by major changes in world trade patterns. Vladimir Špidla, the EU Commission for Employment, Social Affairs and Equal Opportunities, stated: “In a globalised economy, some workers in particular sectors regrettably lose their jobs. As the EU takes external trade decisions, it is logical that it takes responsibility through this new European Globalisation adjustment Fund, to ensure workers who lose their jobs due to such trade changes are neither forgotten nor ignored in a changing economic environment."

The European Trade Union Confederation (ETUC) has welcomed the setting up of the EGF, while calling on the Commission to ensure the genuine involvement of the social partners in this process of helping workers to find new jobs. It seems that the Commission provides for no more than simple information for the social partners regarding the measures linked to the implementation of this fund. (Sources: EC, ETUC)

Proposal establishing the European Globalisation adjustment Fund 

See Memo 06/99 for further information 

PUBLICATIONS
 Joint Report on Social Protection and Social Inclusion 2006 

A draft version of the Joint Report on Social Protection and Social Inclusion 2006 is now available. This second Joint Report draws on the national action plans (NAPs) and policy statements produced by the Member States during 2005 under the three policy strands of social inclusion, pensions, and health and long-term care. It is guided by the views on the value of the Open Method of Coordination (OMC) expressed by Member States and stakeholders, and anticipates the structure of OMC exchanges under the future streamlined process.

As far as social inclusion is concerned, the Report suggests a more strategic approach to the formulation of NAPs for inclusion, in order to bring about “more precise, systematic and transparent setting out of policies”. It also recommends that the OMC develop a strong focus on poverty among children and their families, and on the multiple exclusion faced by young people from ethnic minorities in poor neighbourhoods. “In this context, the fundamental role of education and training to break the intergenerational transmission of poverty should be highlighted,” stresses the draft document.

Please note that the final version of the Joint Report will include in annexes country specific reports and statistical information.

See: http://europa.eu.int/comm/employment_social/social_inclusion/jrep_en.htm 

 

Better Policies, Better Outcomes - Promoting Mainstreaming Social Inclusion 

The book “Better Policies, Better Outcomes” - launched in the European Parliament buildings in Brussels on 22 February - is the outcome of a three-year transnational exchange project called ‘Mainstreaming Social Inclusion’. It seeks to advance the understanding of mainstreaming as a policy tool to realise social inclusion under the national action plans on poverty. The project derived its impetus from the growing priority given to tackling poverty and social exclusion at the Lisbon European Council. 

The study was funded by DG Employment, Social Affairs and Equal Opportunities of the European Commission, under the Social Exclusion Programme 2002-2006. It will be followed up by a research project using the methodology that was developed.

This publication will be available online at www.europemsi.org from 22 February 2006. 

 Report on equality between women and men 2006 

“Women in the EU earn 15% less than men and progress has been slow in closing gender gaps with men”, according to a new European Commission's report. The Report on equality between women and men 2006 calls on EU countries to provide better ways to help women deal with home and work pressures. It will be submitted to the European leaders at the Spring European Council on 23-24 March. 

The report found that difficulty in managing a work/life balance means that many women leave the labour market. Their employment rate, at 55.7%, is 15% lower than men's. Women who do work are often confined to a limited number of sectors - more than 40% work in education, health or public administration, compared to less than 20% of men. Part time work accounts for over 32% of women's jobs, but just over 7% for men. Women earn 15% less than men partly because they are concentrated in lower paid professions. And women still fill relatively few top posts. On the positive side, the report found more than 75% of new jobs created in the EU in the last five years have been filled by women. (Source: EC) 

Available in 20 languages at: http://europa.eu.int/comm/employment_social/gender_equality/gender_mainstreaming/activity_reports_en.html 

 

Council of Europe’s reports on racism and xenophobia in Estonia, Lithuania, Romania and Spain 

On 21 February the European Commission against Racism and Intolerance of the Council of Europe (ECRI) published four reports on racism, xenophobia, anti-Semitism and intolerance with regard to Estonia, Lithuania, Romania and Spain. ECRI recognises that positive developments have occurred in all four of these Council of Europe member countries. At the same time, however, the reports detail continuing grounds for concern.

These new reports form part of a third monitoring cycle of Council of Europe Member States’ laws, policies and practices aimed at combating racism. ECRI’s country-specific reports are available in English, French and the national language of the country concerned at http://www.coe.int/ecri. 

 

What about us? Children’s rights in the EU 

The European Children’s Network (EURONET), a coalition of networks and organisations campaigning at EU level for the interests and rights of children, launched the report “What about us? Children’s rights in the EU” on 7 March 2006 at the European Parliament in Brussels.

The report reveals that while the EU’s open borders have many advantages for European citizens, but they also pose risks for children. Child sex offenders are not adequately tracked when they travel between Member States and children are being trafficked into and across the EU with more ease. In Member States children also continue to suffer abuse and neglect. Every week two children die from abuse and neglect in the UK and Germany and three in France (2003 UNICEF report).

More information on the EURONET website: http://www.europeanchildrensnetwork.org/ or from the EURONET Secretariat: europeanchildrenetwork@skynet.be 

STATISTICS

 People outside the labour force: declining inactivity rates 

Since 1999 the share of inactive persons in the total population of 15-64 years old has dropped from 31.8% to 30.4% in 2004. The inactivity rate of women in this period fell from 40.6% to 37.6%, while inactivity rate of men remained relatively stable, 23% in 1999 and 22.6% in 2004. Care of children and family responsibilities are the main explanatory factors behind the different inactivity rates of the sexes.

These are the results of the European Union Labour Force survey. The publication analyses also the inactivity rate in relation to age, reasons for inactivity, willingness to work, education and family situation. (Source: EC)

Eurostat, Statistics in Focus, Population and social conditions, 2/2006: People outside the labour force: declining inactivity rates 

CALLS FOR PROPOSALS 

Programme of Community action in the field of public health (2003-2008) 

The Commission has recently launched a call for proposals ‘Public health 2006’ within the framework of the Programme of Community action in the field of public health (2003-2008).

The indicative global amount for the call for proposals is estimated at EUR 43 million. The Community financial contribution can be up to 60% per beneficiary of the eligible costs for the projects considered. Maximum co-financing of 80% per beneficiary of eligible costs could be envisaged where a project has significant European added value. The deadline for submission of proposals is 19 May 2006.

All information, including the general principles and criteria for the selection and funding of actions, are available on the website at the following address: http://europa.eu.int/comm/health/ph_programme/howtoapply/call_for_propal_en.htm 

 

Implementation of Erasmus Mundus for the period 2006-2008 

The Erasmus Mundus programme's overall aim is to enhance the quality of European higher education by fostering co-operation with third countries in order to improve the development of human resources and to promote dialogue and understanding between peoples and cultures. The programme comprises four Actions: Action 1- Erasmus Mundus Masters Courses; Action 2 – Scholarships; Action 3 – Partnerships; Action 4 - Enhancing attractiveness.

The total budget earmarked for the funding of projects is estimated at EUR 73.5 million. Community financial support and deadlines for applications depend on the Action concerned.

The full text of the call for proposals and the application forms are available on the following website: http://europa.eu.int/comm/education/programmes/mundus/call07_en.html
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